
Appendix A 

 

District Councillors’ Report to the Parish Council:  25 October 2018 
 
Dist Cllr M Whittham’s report covered the following: 

 

Saturday Morning Surgeries 

Now that Shevington Library had re-opened, the district councillors’ regular Saturday 

morning surgeries would resume again. 

 

‘Ring & Ride’ Service 

Representatives of the ‘Ring & Ride’ service had visited the library earlier in the day to 

promote the service.  There had been a number of good conversations.  Amongst them had 

been the suggestion that information about the service should be included in the Parish 

Council’s newsletter. 

 

Planting of Bulbs 

This project was in hand and the bulbs would be planted in the near future. 

 

Preview of the New Bus Station 

Dist Cllr Whittham had attended a preview of the new bus station, which was soon to be open 

to the public. 

 

101 Service 

Following heavy criticism of the quality of the service over a long period of time more staff 

were to be recruited to handle calls. 

 

 

Dist Cllr J Brown’s report covered the following: 

 

Roadworks at J27 of the M6 

Dist Cllr Brown had received detailed information about the roadworks scheduled for J27 

over the coming months, which she would pass on to the Clerk. 

 

Rumours of Development in a Field in Back Lane 

The LA had provided assurances that at the present time there were no plans in the pipeline 

for any developments on land in Back Lane.   

 

Peak Time Congestion at Back Lane 

The District Councillor had discussed ways in which the peak time congestion at the junction 

of Back Lane with Crow Orchard Road could be addressed with an officer from the LA. 

 
 


